
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
  
My name is Jackie Snyder.  I support the HB248 that gives us vaccine choice and healthcare privacy.  I 
have been a RN for over 21 years and had the opportunity to work years ago in a laboratory where we 
studied the effects of diet soda in rats.  This study went on for many years and since then they have 
changed the ingredients in diet soda.  My point is that animals were studied first.  This Covid 19 injection 
has not been studied extensively on animals.  It is still in clinical trials on humans.  It is still not approved 
by the FDA, and it is considered an emergency use only, experimental injection.  It does not contain a 
live virus so by definition until recently, it really should not be referred to as a vaccine.  Also, how many 
patients were given informed consent? Also, how many people know that they signed up as a clinical 
trial participant? I had to educate many people that did not realize they were part of a clinical trial still.  

If you look at our history, the Nuremberg Code was put into place to protect humans and their rights.  
Please see the attached copy of the Nuremberg Code.  Also, where is there documentation and evidence 
of how effective any of these vaccines are against Covid 19.  Israel is one of the most vaccinated country 
and 86% of those hospitalized with Covid 19 had the vaccine.  Also, the PCR tests have not been 
accurate in detecting Covid 19. The CDC will no longer be using this test by end of December.   

I have researched the vaccine adverse effects (https://vaers.hhs.gov ) which is very concerning with 
many adverse reactions and many deaths.  I also noted that many that were fully vaccinated, contracted 
Covid 19. We need to end giving these injections out due to the number of deaths and the effects on the 
heart for many people.   

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House 
Bill 248. 

  
Sincerely, 
Jackie  
 


